STL to visit Guangdong

The Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Lam Sai-hung, will leave
for Guangdong tomorrow morning (June 4) for a duty visit.

Mr Lam will attend a meeting of the task force for collaboration on
Guangdong-Hong Kong transportation in Guangzhou. He will then proceed to
Zhanjiang to visit local logistics facilities, including a port and a
logistics park. Mr Lam will also meet with officials of the Zhanjiang
Municipal Government to exchange views on issues of mutual concern.

Mr Lam will return to Hong Kong on June 5. During his absence, the Under
Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Liu Chun-san, will be the Acting
Secretary for Transport and Logistics.
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